
12 March 2017 

Mayor Darby Stricker 
Members of the City Council 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to address the Council on the proposed Housing Element G, an 
amendment to the Comprehensive Plan, slated for hearing on April 5, 2017, and express our 
gratitude to the Housing Advisory Committee and the City Planning Commission.  
 
We suggest that the City Council take adequate time to review this proposal seriously rather 
than rush to approval.  As a 20-year plan, the City is not required to immediately build housing 
for the potential population in 2037, but simply to have an orderly plan that allows it to evolve 
in a manner that serves both current and future residents.   
 
Several proposed changes appear to be in conflict with City and Regional goals:   
 

1. Unlike Talent’s historic commitment to a safe transportation network of streets, roads 
and rails, this proposal disregards safety.  Specifically,  

a. While the City is rightly committed to at least two access streets for any 
development, this amendment proposes the reevaluation of access and 
circulation requirements, implying a reduction to a single access/exit street, a 
significant hazard and a never-ending problem for anyone entering, exiting, or 
passing by.1  

b. Housing strategies call for narrowing streets, allegedly to reduce speed, but 
more likely to allow greater density, as does reducing parking requirements.2  
Standard street widths, using other methods, can effectively reduce speed yet 
allow fire trucks full access, turnaround and exit.   
 

2. The continuing focus on the so-called “Railroad District” as the solution for Talent’s 
presumed growth is ill-advised.  The problems are well-known, yet the City persists in 
pursuing development – dense development at that – in an area where it is infeasible:   
 

a. Over 90% contains slopes of more than 5%, and 60% is on slopes of 10-25% or 
more, which are considered not buildable.3  The proposed solution would be to 
enormously increase the density on the land that might be buildable4. 

b. We are aware of only one landowner, owning 2 parcels in the “District”, who 
may have development interests, and landowners in the area to the south of the 
“District” have no interest in development. 

c. Access to the “District” is limited by railroad and canal crossings, serious matters 
not likely to be resolved, as prior attempts to develop have shown. 

                                                           
1 Implementation Strategy 1.2b of Final Draft Housing (Element G). 
2 Implementation Strategy 4.2a of Final Draft Housing (Element G) 
3 Exhibit 7, proposed Housing Element 
4 Housing Needs Analysis, March 10 Version, Page 69 






